
November 7, 2021 

Greetings, my name is Alexa Fay and I am a registered nurse with Washington Physicians for Social 

Responsibility commenting on the UTC’s draft rule implementing the Clean Energy Transformation Act 

(Docket UE-210183). I’m especially concerned that the current rule would allow fossil fuel resources to 

be used by utilities indefinitely. This is not consistent with the current planetary crisis we are in and fails 

to implement the requirement for clean energy that CETA mandates. Furthermore, the UTC must revise 

it’s draft rule to eliminate the use of “retained Renewable Energy Credits”, which is a term that has not 

been mentioned in the statute or in common use. We also need to eliminate provisions that would allow 

utilities to rely on electricity it has sold to meet obligations to serve customers in Washington with clean 

energy. Instead, we need utilities to use clean energy to serve their Washington customers. This year

 

has been a clear indication that we can no longer rely on fossil fuels for energy generation – from

 

wildfires to extreme to storms, the health and social effects of climate change are already here. CETA’s 

clean energy requirement is essential to mitigating the harms of climate change, and the UTC should 

revise the draft rule to ensure utilities cannot continue to use fossil fuels to destroy our health and 

environment. 
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